

## **Brandon Kiwanis Club Bulletin**

## Meeting of November 9th, 2021

There was no speaker for the meeting. After the business we had a Remembrance day memories round robin presentation by members.

## **Business items:**

- 1) **the Christmas Luncheon** had to be switched to Tuesday Dec 14th from the previously announced December 15th. The room at Seniors for Seniors that we will use is the large one at the North end and it will hold 64 under COVID restrictions (8 people at 8 tables). The caterer is still Komfort Kitchen and the price is \$25 per person which can be paid at the door. Time is 11:30AM to 1:30PM. A sheet was passed around for members to indicate attendance for themselves (and their companion). If you did not have a chance to indicate on the sheet it will be available next meeting or you can send a message to Cec Foster (or reply to me and I will pass it on to Cec).
- 2) **Coupon Book Fund Raiser.** Doug Corder brought the members up to date on the Coupon Book fund raiser. The coupon books are almost ready. He plans to have the books for the Nov 23rd meeting. He had the list of previous buyers from the Assiniboine club and many of the Kiwanians present at the meeting took lists of 5 names to be called to see if the former buyers would be on board this year. Every Kiwanian will get 15 books to sell. They are an easy sell says Doug as he moved 20 just through phone calls on Monday.
- 3) There were two items about the East End Playground project. 1) It was proposed that the name "Kiwanis Children's Park" be used for the plaque to be established there. 2) Frank showed video from a drone low level flight over and around the playground. It was really enjoyable to get that view.

Since the City took down the construction fence and opened the playground for use it has seen good crowds. It is planned that the Grand Opening in the spring will be used as a fundraiser for Kiwanis with hotdogs etc.

## What's happening at Kiwanis

(meeting alternate Tuesdays at 12:00PM at seniors for Seniors)

- 1) Nov 23 Business Meeting
- 2) Tuesday Dec. 14 Christmas lunch at Seniors for Seniors
- 3) Break until January

John Rice, Bulletin editor Hugh Cowan, photography